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Dear Parents & Students,

Welcome to St. Anthony Grade School! In choosing St. Anthony Grade School, you have
demonstrated a commitment to the value and philosophy of a Catholic education.

The Parent/Student Handbook reflects the policies of St. Anthony Grade School for the
2022-2023 school year. Please read this document carefully as you will need to agree that you
have read the handbook when doing the online registration process. This agreement states that
you intend to abide by the policies of St. Anthony Grade School during the 2022-2023 school
year.

Faculty and staff look forward to working with you to promote spiritual development and
academic excellence in the context of the teachings of the Catholic Church.

Together let us pray that God, who has begun this good work in us, may carry it through to
completion as we strive “to form lifelong intentional disciples of Jesus Christ within His Church”.

God bless you,

Cody Rincker
Principal



MISSION STATEMENT

“To form lifelog intentional disciples of Jesus Christ within His Church.”

PHILOSOPHY

Looking to Jesus as our Master Teacher in fulfilling the four apostolic goals of Catholic Education
(doctrine, community of faith, worship, and service) we believe:
1. Parents, church, and school have a partnership in the responsibility of teaching, modeling,
and sharing the faith to fully develop each child.
2. Itis our shared responsibility to teach and live the Christian social doctrines of the Church.
3. Our school educates the whole person to the fullness of each child’s personal and Christian
potential.
4. Attention is given to each child’s individual potential through the use of varied teaching
methods.
5. Adisciplined educational environment is conducive to instruction, which thereby encourages
a positive Christian interaction in the learning process.
6. We strive to create self-responsibility, personal commitment, and service in our students.
7. Each person is a citizen of the world with a specific purpose destined for eternal life.

STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOK

The student’s purpose in going to St. Anthony Grade School is to develop spiritual, mental,
physical, social, and emotional gifts to his/her full capacity. Therefore, it is the duty and responsibility of
the student to cooperate with teachers in forming his/her whole person according to the Christian
Catholic ideal, to become exemplary members of the Church, good citizens of the world, and loyal
members of one’s family. The purpose of this handbook is to state clearly the rules and regulations of St.
Anthony Grade School which have been formulated to assure a studious atmosphere so that each
student may make the best of his/her opportunity to obtain a good foundation in his/her faith and
education.

Education in faith is the primary purpose of education programs in the Catholic Church. Students
and the parents of students who are minors are expected to subscribe to this concept. Rejection of the
Catholic faith and its tenets is a reason to deny acceptance to the program and activities.

ADMISSIONS POLICY
ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA SCHOOLS

St. Anthony of Padua Schools accepts only students who desire both religious and academic
formation, and does so in accordance with all policies established by the Diocese of Springfield as
outlined in the “Handbook of Catholic Education Policies.”

Interviews with the family and student, depending on the grade level, are part of the application
process. The purpose of this process is to determine if St. Anthony Grade School is able to meet the
needs of each aspiring applicant and to determine if the applicant is able to meet the expectations of the
school. When the application is complete, records have been received and reviewed; parents will be
notified of the status of the student’s enrollment. Upon acceptance, formal registration will begin.
Acceptance/Denial of admission to St. Anthony Grade School shall be determined by the principal and
pastor after consideration of the following:

® Interview with family and student

e Academic readiness and/or placement test (dependent upon records or the lack thereof)

e Previous academic performance (K-8")



e Previous conduct and behavior

Once admitted, the student will be on a six week probationary period to determine the
proficiency of the school to meet the needs of the student and the ability of the student to comply with
the school’s expectations. If the student does not show a willingness to accept the conduct and academic
requirements of the school, he/she will be asked to leave.

For Kindergarten and/or first time enrollment within the school, students fulfilling the basic age
requirement but whom, after sufficient examination, are found lacking in maturity, appropriate behavior,
or readiness may be asked to withdraw from the current school year.

Preference of enrolling in St. Anthony Grade School shall be in the following order:
1. Siblings of children already enrolled in the schools; Catholic families in St. Anthony parish
2. Catholic families in the neighboring parishes
3. Waitlisted Families
4. Non-Catholic families interested in enrolling.

Unfortunately, St. Anthony Grade School is not equipped to accept, handle, or educate all
students. Therefore, applicants with medical needs, disabilities, and/or a history of academic or
behavioral difficulty will be accepted on a case-by-case basis in order to evaluate the ability of the school
to meet the needs of the student. Enrollment can be denied if the number will result in a class size larger
than the allowed maximum. The allowed maximum of students in a homeroom shall be twenty-four; a
lesser/greater number may be deemed appropriate by the principal and pastor. Upon reaching the
determined maximum for a particular grade, a waiting list will be established.

Continued enrollment in the schools shall be based upon the fulfillment of all financial,
academic, behavioral, and spiritual obligations of both students and parents of students as stated in the
school handbook, the Family School Agreement, and/or as established by administration.

NONDISCRIMINATORY POLICY

St. Anthony of Padua Schools admits students of any race, color, sex, national and ethnic origin
to all the rights, privileges, programs and activities generally accorded or made available to students at
the school. It does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, national or ethnic origin, or
immigrant status in the administration of its educational policies, admissions policies, scholarships and
loan programs, and athletic and school administered programs. Our schools do reserve all their rights as
religious entities in accord with the teachings of the Catholic Church, the protections of the First
Amendment of the U.S. Constitution, and the lllinois Religious Freedom Restoration Act 775 ILCS 35/.”

Pope John Paul Il, speaking to the European Committee on Catholic Education, had high praise
for schools that are clearly Catholic but also welcome non-Catholic students, which makes a concrete
contribution to the building of peace. He further said that Catholic schools must help their communities
promote dialogue in a multicultural society. When students from different races and religions study
together and interact daily at school, it allows them to get to know one another and appreciate their
differences. The Pope said that a truly Catholic education is one "Proposing a Christian vision of the
person and the world, which offers youth the possibility of a fruitful dialogue between faith and reason."
Pope John Paul |l said that a Catholic school must offer an education which allows the young not only to
acquire human, moral and spiritual maturity but also to see how they can work effectively for the
transformation of society.



GENERAL INFORMATION

ABSENCE/ATTENDANCE
Daily attendance at school is the responsibility of each student and his/her parent(s)/guardian(s). The
student who fails to attend daily will find keeping current with academic work difficult.

If a student is going to be absent, a note may be sent with a sibling or the parent should call the school
between the hours of 7:30 and 8:30 a.m. to inform the office staff that the student will not be present
and give the reason for his/her absence. If no one calls, the school will call the home. The State of Illinois
mandates this policy.

Excused Absences
1. Personalillness — Students will be excused for personal illness up to five days each semester if
the parent contacts the school. Subsequent absences will require a doctor’s note to be
considered excused, unless the principal determines otherwise.
2. Medical and dental appointments that cannot be arranged outside of school hours, during the
child’s lunch or study hall.

Serious illness of an immediate family member which requires the presence of the student.

Death of a relative.

5. Participation in a school sponsored activity. Students who are gone for sponsored events are
required to turn in homework before they leave for the event and get their assignments due the
next day.

6. Any other prearranged absence must be excused by the school prior to the absence. Parents
should complete the Prearranged Absence Form, returning to school one week prior to the
date of absence. Prior to the absence, students are to secure the assignments they will need to
make-up.
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If a student’s absence is excused, or if a student is suspended from school, he/she will be permitted to
make up missed work, including homework and tests. The student will be permitted the same number of
days as he/she was absent to turn in the make-up work. It is strongly recommended that parent, a
sibling, or another student pick up an absent student’s work from the child’s homeroom teacher or by
the office.

Unexcused Absences — An unexcused absence is an absence from class which, in the discretion of the
principal or designee is not for legitimate purpose. Students who are unexcused from school may not be
allowed to make up missed work.

Additional Notes:
1. A student who has been absent may not attend a school activity on that day.
2. Students should be fever/vomit/diarrhea free for 24 hours before returning to school.
3. If astudentis absent 1% hours, during any part of the day, it will be considered a % day absence.
Anything less than 1 % hours, during any part of the day, is recorded as a tardy.
4. Any absence or tardiness or leaving the school grounds during the school day, including leaving
the school grounds for lunch, affects the opportunity to receive The Perfect Attendance Award.
5. A written excuse is required for any absence. A child must report to the office before going to
class.
Any student who misses 5% of the school calendar without a valid cause will be considered truant and
this may result in notification with the proper authorities and/or request to withdraw from the current
school year.



Tardiness
A student tardy to school in the morning should report directly to office before going to class. He/she will
be issued a tardy slip and notification of the tardy will be made in the student’s attendance record.

Tardiness occurs when a student arrives after the 8:15 bell. Five times tardy during a quarter is
considered excessive. This may result in notification and consequence as follows:
e 1-3tardies —free, no consequence
4-5 tardies — lunch/recess detention assigned that day
6-7 tardies — 30 minute detention before or after school
8-9 tardies — 60 minute detention before or after school
10" tardy — 120 minute Saturday detention
11+ tardies — In-School Suspension

ACADEMIC TESTING/ASSESSMENTS

The Measures of Academic Progress Assessment (MAP Assessment) is administered to students in
Grades K through 8 three times each year. Assessments occur in the Fall, Winter and Spring. Following
the Spring Assessment individual results of these tests will be kept in the student’s permanent file.
Parents shall receive a copy of this information. The results of these tests may be used to help determine
correct placement and effectiveness of curriculum.

The Acre Religion Assessment Test is given to the students in Grades 5 & 8 during the month of February.
Results are kept in the office.

Parents can assist their students achieve their best performance by doing the following:

e Encourage students to work hard and study throughout the year;

e Ensure students get a good night’s sleep the night before testing/assessments;

e Ensure students eat well the morning of the exam, particularly ensuring they eat sufficient
protein;

e Remind and emphasize the importance of academic growth and effort on standardized
tests/assessments;
Ensure students are on time and prepared for tests, with appropriate materials;
Teach students the importance of honesty and ethics during the performance of these and other
tests/assessments;

e Encourage students to relax on testing day.

ANIMALS ON SCHOOL PROPERTY

In order to assure student health and safety, animals are not allowed on school property, except in the
case of a service animal accompanying a student or other individual with a documented disability. This
rule may be temporarily waived by the principal in the case of an educational opportunity for students,
provided that (a) the animal is appropriately housed, humanely cared for, and properly handled, and (b)
students will not be exposed to a dangerous animal or an unhealthy environment.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance will be done together as a school to begin each day. Announcements
will also be made at this time. In an effort to minimize interruptions to classes at the end of the day,
please have transportation details worked out before school.

ARRIVAL/DAILY SCHEDULE/DEPARTURE

School opens at 7:30am. All students should enter Door #1 on the east side of the school. No student is

to arrive at school before 8:00am unless it is absolutely necessary. All students arriving before 8:00am

must go directly to the Gym. At 8:15am all doors will be locked and students entering after will be tardy.
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Bus: Buses will drop off students in the north parking lot. Students should enter school through Door #1.

Private Vehicle: Students using personal transportation should be dropped off in the circle drive on the
east side of school, off Second Street, and enter through Door #1.

A bell rings at 8:00am for all students to go to homerooms and study quietly. Only with the teacher’s
permission may a student leave homeroom after the 8:00am bell. The bell for homeroom will ring at
8:15am. Homeroom is from 8:15—-8:25am.

There is an interval between classes for Grades 3—8. Only appropriate behavior is acceptable during the
exchange of classes. When students enter the room for class, they must go directly to their assigned
seats and get prepared for class. Then they may talk quietly until the second bell rings.

School is dismissed at 3:00 p.m.

Parent Pick-Up will take place in the north parking lot and the circle drive. Vehicles for families whose
last name begins with letters A-L should enter the circle drive from the north. Families with last names
beginning with the letters M-Z will use the north parking lot, entering the east entrance. (See diagram.)

Parents of Unit 40 students may wait on East St. Louis Avenue between North First Street and North
Second Street for their child’s bus to arrive. (See diagram.)

Buses will pick-up students on E. St. Louis Avenue, heading west. (See diagram.)
If students are walking home, they must cross at corners indicated on the map. Students will not be
allowed to cross at the corner of North 3™ Street and Virginia Avenue. (See diagram.)
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ASBESTOS

Notification of School Asbestos Management Plan — The School Asbestos Management Plan required by
the Federal Government was completed and submitted to the lllinois Department of Public Health in
1989. The School and the State have accepted recommendations in the plan. A copy of the Asbestos
Management Plan is on file in the school office and is available for inspection during normal business
hours. The tri-annual re-inspection has been completed and is on file in the School Management Plan.
No asbestos containing materials were used in the 2009 construction.



ASSEMBLIES

From time to time during the year, there are assemblies in the gym. These assemblies may be of an
academic nature or they may be mainly for entertainment. These assemblies are an integral part of each
student’s educational experience. Thus, attendance is required just as if it were a class. Students should
be courteous and attentive.

ASSIGNMENTS/HOMEWORK
Meaningful assignments are given to reinforce the material that has been taught. Students should expect
at least the possibility of the following amount of time doing homework at home nightly:

® Primary.............oo.ll. one half hour;
e Intermediate. ............... forty minutes — one hour;
® Junior High ................. one hour —one hour and a half.

If for any serious reason, a student is unable to complete assignments the parents are asked to send
communication of explanation to the teacher. The teacher may or may not accept any assignment turned
in with inkblots, scratch-outs, or not neatly done. Assignments may be required to be redone.

ASSUMPTION OF RISK AGREEMENT AND RELEASE

Parents will be requested to sign an Assumption of Risk Agreement and Release form when they wish
their child to leave the school grounds without an adult guardian during the normal school day. This
includes students who walk to orthodontist appointments, etc. A blank Assumption of Risk Agreement
and Release form can be found in the digital locker of TeacherEase.

AWARDS

There will be an awards’ assembly at the end of the school year for junior high students only. Awards
may be given for scholarship, particular subjects, attendance, school patrol, band, etc. To publicize the
achievements of our students and the great work they do, we like to occasionally publish our students’
names, photographs, or achievements in our school and parish publications or release the information to
local newspapers. We may also post the information on the school’s website and social media pages.

BICYCLES

The school is not responsible for any stolen or damaged bicycles. We recommend that all bicycles have
locks on them and are stored on the available rack. As a safety measure, bicycles may not be ridden on
the school premises during the school day and must be walked across streets bordering school property.

BIRTH CERTIFICATES

In order to comply with state mandates, St. Anthony Grade School staff is required to see an original
birth certificate, with the notarized seal from the county, not the hospital. A copy will be made for the
student’s permanent record and the original will be returned.

BIRTHDAYS

The school recognizes all students having birthdays. Birthday party invitations, when distributed in
school, should be given to all students in the room. If it’s a party for girls, then all girls in the classroom
should be invited. If it’s a party for boys, then include all boys in the classroom.

Birthday treats should be simple and individually wrapped. Treats are appropriate for Grades K — 3.
Please keep in mind those students with peanut or other food allergies. Refer to Appendix B.

BOARD OF EDUCATION

St. Anthony Parish has a Board of Education, which normally meets on the third Wednesday of each

month. The first fifteen minutes of the meeting is an open session to listen to general concerns. To have
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an item listed on the agenda contact the Board chairperson at staboe@stanthony.com or the Pastor at
least ten days prior to the meeting.

BOOKS

A student is responsible for all books and supplies loaned or rented to him/her. Textbooks should have
the student’s name on the place provided inside the cover. A student is responsible for lost books or
damages to books and will be asked to pay for such negligence.

BUS

Bus transportation is provided by Effingham Unit 40, at no additional cost, to those families who reside in
the Effingham public school boundaries. The buses drop off in the school parking lot and pick up the
children on East St. Louis Avenue.

Students...

1. May not leave school grounds while waiting for buses.

2. Requesting changes in assigned buses must be approved by the Unit 40 Transportation
Department beforehand at 217-540-1491.

3. Should always be courteous and have good conduct on the bus and while waiting in line to
get on the bus. Parents will be notified of misconduct on the buses and students will be
disciplined.

4. Have the responsibility to be on time for the bus and cannot expect the bus to wait.

CHANGE OF ADDRESS
To ensure accuracy of school records, families are requested to report to the school office any change of
address, telephone number, parent employment, emergency contact information, etc.

CLASSROOM or HOMEROOM PLACEMENTS/TEACHER REQUEST

Placement decisions are not made in isolation. Teachers, staff, and the principal give thorough
consideration of how to best meet the needs of all students. Factors taken into consideration include but
are not limited to: child’s learning style and personality, teacher’s instructional approach and personality,
peer relationships, student behavior, the needs of special education students, and balancing student
ability and gender. Therefore, St. Anthony Grade School will not consider requests for a specific teacher.
Parents and students are asked to trust in the process and in school staff, knowing that they will consider
the best placement for all children to grow spiritually, academically, socially, emotionally and morally.
Please understand that not getting what you wanted or preferred doesn’t diminish the opportunity to
learn and grow.

In the event of an extenuating circumstance, the parent is asked to complete the “Extenuating
Circumstance Student Placement Form”. Extenuating circumstances could include, but would not be
limited to the following:

e Avoiding a family member as a teacher;

e Avoiding siblings/cousins from being in the same classroom;

e Avoiding a peer of which a known conflict exists;

e Twins being in the same homeroom.
Note: None of the aforementioned examples of extenuating circumstances requests a particular teacher,
rather they communicate a special circumstance to the principal, who will make final decisions regarding
student placement.
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Ability Grouping for Mathematics

Students in Grades 4-8 are ability grouped in math. To maintain the integrity of this system, the progress
of students shall be reviewed regularly. Students in the top math groups are expected to maintain
adequate grades to warrant this placement.

CHURCH/MASS ATTENDANCE
Students have an opportunity to prepare for and participate in the Eucharistic celebration at 8:30 a.m.
once a week, during Holy Days of Obligation when school is in session, and other days as scheduled by
the principal and/or pastor. Regular weekly Mass schedule is as follows: Tuesday (6-8), Thursday (K-5).
e All students attending St. Anthony Grade School will attend Mass weekly.
e Thereis to be quiet and order on the way to and from church.
e While in church students should remember that they are in the presence of God who loves them
and who has given them so much. Students respond to this love by their participation, reverence
and respect in church.

Server Training:

To align with St. Anthony Grade School’s Philosophy, beginning in 5™ grade, all students will be trained in
the serving traditions for Mass. Only Catholic students will serve during mass and it will continue to be a
family decision for the student to commit to serve during Mass.

Sacraments

Sacramental preparation for First Reconciliation, First Eucharist and Confirmation will be incorporated
into religious instruction at grade levels designated by the Parish and in keeping with practices of the
Diocese. Students, and/or parents, are expected to participate in parish provided retreats in preparation
for the sacraments.

CLEANING RESPONSIBILITIES
The cleanliness of the school is part of the student’s responsibility. Therefore each student should take
pride in keeping their classrooms and the school neat and clean.

e Paper off the floor at all times

® Lockers clean and orderly with coats and bags hung up properly

e Hands and feet away from walls

® Desks, floor, and boards are cleared before leaving of an evening

COMMUNICATIONS

Parents wishing to speak with teachers may call the school office to leave a message or may send an
e-mail directly to the teacher. Teachers may send a written message, call, use E-mail or another
application-based tool to communicate with parents. Parents are asked not to text teachers during the
school day, especially with time sensitive information. Please call the office and a message will be
relayed.

Various announcements about upcoming calendar events and other information are sent via E-mail as
well as posted on School Insight/TeacherEase.

St. Anthony Grade School uses an electronic notification system to provide important information about
school events or emergencies.

CUSTODY
Divorced or separated parents must file a court-certified copy of the custody section of the divorce or
separation decree with the principal. The school will not be held responsible for failing to honor
arrangements that have not been made known.
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DRESS CODE FOR ALL GRADES K-8

Students are expected to dress and present an appearance consistent with standards of good taste and
appropriate for school events. The purpose of a dress code, as with all school policies, is to create a
learning climate in the school which will foster self-esteem, self-discipline, and a sense of responsibility
in each student. A dress code also gives a school a sense of identity and, thereby, promotes school pride
and self-confidence. All students are to be completely dressed and in dress code upon entering the
building in the morning and continue to remain in dress code until the end of the school day.

Cleanliness and neatness are absolute requirements. Students at St. Anthony Grade School are expected
to be neat and clean in appearance and maintain a high standard of respectability in dress and manner.
When attending school or school day activities students are expected to adhere to the St. Anthony Grade
School Dress Code. At extracurricular events dress is more relaxed and jeans may be worn, but students
must still maintain an appropriateness of dress and behave in a manner as not to detract from the
reputation of the school and our Christian Catholic values.

St. Anthony Grade School encourages parents to take an active role and responsibility, in partnership
with the school, to assure that students come to school and school related events dressed appropriately.

The principal will have decision-making authority on appropriateness of school dress and violations of
dress code. All fashions, jewelry and hairstyles that are excessive in nature will not be allowed.

Vendors/Uniform Store: School uniforms can be purchased from the following school approved vendors:
Ad Hatters, Beanstalk Boutique, JEDCO Sales, and Spectrum Screen Graphics. You can visit the store in
person or online. The following link will provide more information regarding the vendors:

St. Anthony Uniform Store.

Solid khaki pants or shorts (during approved months only) of tan, charcoal gray, navy or black color only,
and approved upper-body apparel with the designated school logo must be worn. The upper body
apparel must be ordered through the online catalog/store found on uniform store link on the school
website or in person at the approved vendors store locations. It is highly recommended that items are
tried on before purchase and that details regarding the return policy are read before purchase.

Students in grades K-5 are to wear grade school logo upper-body apparel, while students in grades 6-8
can wear either the grade school or high school logo upper-body apparel. The grade school logo was
updated for 2022-23 school year, previously approved grade school logo is approved to be worn on
school upper-body apparel through 2024-25 school year.

Pants: Khaki-style pants in tan, charcoal gray, navy or black are permitted. Jeans, pants made of denim,
leggings, jeggings, athletic pants, or yoga pants are not permitted.

Skirts/Dresses: Not to be worn by students in grades 6-8. For grades K-5, dress options from the
approved vendors, may be worn with the school logo displayed. Shorts, tights, or leggings MUST be worn
under any dress and should be of a solid-no pattern material and of an approved color (See Pants and
Shirts for approved colors). Under the jumper style dress, a school appropriate top, in coordinating colors
with sleeves, must be worn — no logo necessary since it will be displayed on dress.

Belts: Belts are to be worn as necessary. Pants sagging from the midline are prohibited.

Shorts: Bermuda length (maximum of 3” above the knee) or Capri length in tan, charcoal gray, navy, or
black are permitted during August, September, April, May, and June. Dates maybe extended or
shortened depending upon weather conditions based on Principal’s discretion.
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Shirts/Sweatshirts (Upper-body emblem apparel): Only plain school approved colored T-shirts, either
short or long-sleeve, may be worn under the approved upper-body apparel. If camisoles are worn, they
cannot be visible. The correct ordering of sizes is essential for elimination of the unacceptable shirts that
are too long for boys or midriff/cleavage effect for girls. If shirts reach below the back pants pockets,
they are to be worn tucked in.

Shoes: Dress shoes, gym shoes, boots, or sandals with backs are permitted. Heels, flip-flops, and athletic
sandals are not permitted.

Warm-up jackets, sweatshirts and cardigans: Warm-up jackets and cardigans from the upper-body
apparel emblem choice are permitted. Approved emblem apparel must be worn under the approved
jacket/cardigan.

Grooming: Hair needs to be kept clean and neat. Dyeing of hair which causes a distraction to others or is
not that of a natural look is not permitted. Overall appearance needs to be well groomed, and some
students may be advised to get a haircut. Ponytails are not permitted for boys. Boys’ hair should be off
eyebrows and off the collar. Nails and skin should be clean and neatly groomed. In compliance with SB
0817, St. Anthony Catholic Grade School will not prohibit hairstyles historically associated with race,
ethnicity, or hair texture.

Piercings: Girls may wear earrings, which are small and inconspicuous, in the ear lobes only. Boys are not
allowed to wear any type of earring. No other visible body piercing, including the tongue, is permitted
for both boys and girls. Visible tattoos are not permitted.

Dress-Down/Jeans Days

St. Anthony Grade School occasionally allows students to “dress down”. Clothing on these days must be
in good, clean condition free of frays or holes. In addition, clothing may not advertise contraband,
alcohol, drugs, or display rude innuendo. Jeans must be in good repair. In order to participate in the
Dress-Down/Jeans Days, students may be asked for a monetary or item donation for a charitable cause.

Special Notes
No personalization of approved upper-body emblem apparel — adding of name or number.

Cooperation is a key in having a successful dress code. We expect the school staff, parents and students
to accept the above designations in the spirit requested.

Consequences may include 1) for the younger children (grades K-2) communication home to notify
parents of violation if violation is minor, 2) for grades 3-8 students will be required to correct
immediately (this may require a call home). Students may be required to change into clean, used
cl